STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL 

MONDAY 21 FEBRUARY 2011
THE ALICE MARSHALL HALL, MIDDLE BARTON.

	Councillors Present:
	Janice Dyer (Chair), Andrew Henderson, John Bews, Robert Gough, Andrea Gardner, Deanna Gardner, Ian Hudspeth, Richard Leonard


	Public:
	10


	Clerk:
	Jo Ross




PUBLIC QUESTION TIME 

No issues were raised
318
To receive apologies for absence. 


Apologies from Cllr Giles and Cyster
319
Declarations of Interest.  

To receive declarations of interest in accordance with the council’s Code of Conduct (and section 106 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992).


No declarations were received

320
Minutes of the last meeting. 


The minutes were approved and signed relating to 17 January 2011 meeting  
321
Play Builder Update presented by David Monk

The project is now due to start in March and should be finished in June 2011.  An application 
for further funding has been submitted to assist with costs of the toddler equipment which 
was part of the original planning application or the site.  The outcome of this however wont 
be known until after March when the project is due to commence.  David Monk requested 
that the Parish Council assisted with funding for this additional play space.


Objections were raised from members of the public present into the location of the 
proposed site, not least the proximity of the toddler area to the area agreed under the Play 
Builder scheme aimed at older children.  An objection was also noted to the Parish Council 
funding any equipment for this area when a perfectly safe and suitable environment for 
younger children was already in place.  A question was also posed at to why the children and 
 parents were not fund raising for this area.  Objection to noise and nuisance were also 
raised.

David Monk set out that the planning had already been approved and was therefore not 
negotiable.  He also pointed out that the current equipment was over 15 years old and as it 
fell into disrepair it would not be replaced.


Young people in the village were fundraising and example of which was the recent Disco 
held at the Sports and Social Club and organised and run by some of the older teenagers for 
the younger ones.


David Monk asked the council to look at a donation in the region of £7000 plus VAT.  The 
clerk pointed out that any donation needed to be within the remit that all donations for the 
current year could not exceed £6.15 per elector under S137 and this was due to increase in 
2011/12 to £6.44 per elector.

RESOLVED


THAT, David Monk was to submit actual figures for equipment to the Parish Council for 
discussion.  The clerk to check a total donation budget for 2010/11 and 2011/12

322
Affordable Housing Update including Housing Needs Survey Update 

Cllr Leonard reported that the final submission date was 25th February 2011 after which he would be in touch with Tom McCulloch of ORCC to take things forward and get feedback from the survey.
323.
Royal Wedding Celebrations and Queens Jubilee 2012 Celebrations

The council decided due to timescales to focus their efforts on trying to organise a Village 
event for 2012.

 RESOLVED


THAT, Cllr Bews liaise with the Sports and Social Club to see if an event could be held at 
their premises.
324
Waste Collections

Following complaints by some residents that their rubbish hadn’t been collected but they 
hadn’t been notified as to why Cllr Dyer spoke to WODC and asked for this to be 
implemented as promised.
325
Compulsory Purchase Orders – Update and Explanations

Cllr Cyster who was responsible for looking into this was not present to present her findings 
so this item to be moved to March agenda

326
Correspondence not covered elsewhere in the agenda.

A few residents had asked about the work being undertaken at Barton House.  Cllr Dyer had 
spoken to Joanne Cooke Yarborough who explained that new tennis courts were being 
installed.
327
Circulation Folder


No matters arising. 

328
Matters arising and not covered elsewhere in the agenda

(a) 
Emergency Plan


Detail had been included in the DFP
(b)
Youth Groups 


Detail in DFP re young person of the year award
329

Reports
a) School Governors report - Cllr Henderson.
Minutes of the February Governors meeting had been received. Confidentiality agreement had now been actioned by the school concerning its affairs.
b) Highways, pavements and verges
Potholes had started to be filled by OCC around the village.
Bridge on the Dock work to commence by end March. OCC to contact residents that may be affected.
RESOLVED


THAT, the clerk would follow up with the Gas Board so reiterate OCC’s letter asking for joint works to be carried out.



Still issues with parking at various points in the village  
RESOLVED


THAT, the clerk would chase up PSCO Chris Jones who was going to revisit some of the areas in dispute with a second opinion from his Highways colleagues.  It was felt that issues should be revisited after 7pm when the problems were at their worst.

c) Transport- The Chair. 
ABN have replied to Parish Council’s letter suggesting a meeting to consider the options. 
RESOLVED


THAT, the Cllr Dyer would follow this up.
d) Sports and Social Club/Playing Fields
AGM on 23 February 2011
e) Arts and Leisure

Gardening competition had been advertised in DFP and in the shop 
f) Reports from County of District Councillors
Cllr Hudspeth (Appendix B)
Additional report presented explaining the recent very tough budget where only child protection and fire services had been ring fenced.

330
Planning applications – Cllr. Henderson



(i)
Construction of all weather ménage and covered horse walker – Sycamore Farm, 

Duns Tew Road – no objections raised.



Cllr Henderson asked Cllr Hudspeth to look into recent planning applications 


where a new application was requested where in the past an amendment would 

have  sufficed.  In the instance of the aforementioned application nothing had 


changed except the ménage had been turned by 90 degrees.



(ii)
Application for all weather surface and tennis course refurbishment




This application was vehemently opposed by members of the public present who felt 

that the noise and nuisance factor this would attract would blight their lives and 


properties due to the proximity of the site to their homes.  Many felt that this was 

just a step to planning that was rejected in 2006 which included lighting in the plans.  

The site would not be monitored and supervised and it was felt that there were 


already enough football play spaces provided for use at the site. Drainage was also 

perceived to be an issue with previous flooding of gardens due to the poor draining 

already at the site. 39 properties had been perceived to be affected.  Cllr Gough 


called for the council to oppose the application.




David Monk was given the right of rebuke by the council and reiterated that various 

public and private meetings had already been held where he felt the issues had been 

discussed fairly. He also reiterated that no money had as yet been found for this 


project and  up to 90K would need to be found to undertake the project but that fund 

raising wouldn’t start until planning had been granted.  He also stated that there 

was no intention at this stage to include lighting but did agree that the site would 

increase from its current size.  He also agreed to look into noise reducing fencing.




Cllr Bews proposed the motion to object to the planning application which was 


seconded by Cllr Gough.  Other council members abstained from voting.

RESOLVED


THAT, the clerk would contact Daniel Metcalfe, planning officer at WODC with the council’s objection.

331
 Finances 

a. Accounts for Payment 

i. To consider and approve accounts for payment.  (Appendix C to agenda February 2011)
ii. Additional donation considered and approved for Middle Barton Pre-School, sum of £150 towards their summer outing.
RESOLVED

All payment listed agreed.
331
To receive items for next agenda. 


Compulsory Purchase Orders to be investigated
332
 AOB


No AOB
333
 Date and location of next meeting 

To confirm the date of the next meeting, this is scheduled for Monday 21 March 2011 at the Alice Marshall Hall, Middle Barton at 8pm.
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  Signed .............................................


